
 
School Governance Council 

MEETING MINUTES 
May 19, 2021, 4:00PM, via Microsoft TEAMS Live 

 
 
SGC MEMBERS PRESENT: Chadwick Dow (Chair); Sudan Carver (Vice Chair); John Young 
(Parliamentarian); Ms. Freeman, Ms. Green, Ms. Brown, Ms. Collins 
 
THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WHERE ON THE AGENDA: Call to Order; Approve Agenda; March 
& April Minutes; Fun Run; Principal Updates, Back to School Bash, Welcome Back 
Teachers, Set Next Meeting Agenda 
 
CALL TO ORDER: Mr. Dow reviewed the meeting norms. Mr. Dow moved that meeting 
be called to order at 4:04pm. It was adopted Mr. Young, seconded by Ms. Carver.  
 
APPROVED AGENDA: Mr. Dow reviewed the agenda items and asked for a motion to 
approve the agenda. Moved by Ms. Green, seconded by Mr. Young.  
 
MARCH & APRIL MEETING MINUTES: Mr. Dow moved that the minutes from March and April 
be adopted with the necessary corrections if there be any by Mr. Young, seconded by 
Ms. Green.  
 
FUN RUN: Mr. Dow shared the aspects of Fun Run for 2021. Thus far we raised $9,800 
towards our goal of $10,000.00. We have until Friday to reach our goal. The Fun Run went 
extremely well. We then debriefed about the Fun Run with Booster Thon.   
 
PRINCIPAL UPDATES: Ms. Freeman gave the updates. We have five days before the end 
of the school year. It’s been a year to remember. The students are doing well in reading 
according to the data in iReady, which means we’ve met the goal in reading of 60%. 
We haven’t met our goal of 60% in math, we are at 40%. The Admin Team will be 
reviewing the data and coming up with methods to ensure students are able to succeed. 
We are currently looking at two other quotes for STEM in order to meet the district 
requirements. The request also been raised to become a STEAM school. The district will 
also be adding two literacy coaches at CES. CES currently has vacancies in 2nd Grade, 
Pre-K, 4 - paraprofessionals, IST positions. The floor was opened for questions. 
 
BACK TO SCHOOL BASH/MEET-N-GREET: We are planning for August 1st between 2PM – 
5PM 
 
SGC GENERAL UPDATES: Mr. Dow reminded everyone to take the surveys. 7 out of 11 has 
completed the self-assessment. Ms. Foster provided an update regarding the self-
assessment. Ms. Foster mentioned we need to announce the school employee and 
community member. It’s been requested for the first SGC meeting be held in July.  
 
WELCOME BACK FOR THE TEACHERS: We are planning a breakfast for teachers, and we 
table while we do some more research.  



NEXT MEETING:  Scheduled for July 28th @ 10:00AM. 
 
MOTION TO ADJOURN:  Meeting adjourned at 5:08PM. Carver 1st, Young 2nd 

 
Recorder: John Young 

 


